
A regular meeting of the Victor Local Development Corporation (VLDC) was 
held on Tuesday, October 24, 2023 at the Town Hall, 85 East Main Street. 
 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:   President   Liz Biehler  

Director     Joe Corsi 
Director                     Brett Owen 
Director    Alyssa Serinis 
Director    Mike Guinan 
Executive Director       Kathy Rayburn 
Minutes Clerk   Gina Ko 

 
ABSENT: Ted Rund Jr. 
 
GUEST: Kevin Overton 
The meeting was called to order by President Liz Biehler at 8:04 am. 
 
Salute to the flag. 
 
(Within this report Victor Local Development Corporation will often be 
referred to as VLDC) 
 
 
Resolution #25-23VLDC 
Acceptance of Minutes 
On a motion made by Mike Guinan seconded by Brett Owen, the following resolution 
was ADOPTED 5 AYES 0 NAYS. 
 
Resolved, that the Victor Local Development Corporation accepts the minutes from the 
meeting dated September 26, 2023. 
 

**** 
 
Financial Report 
Payment of Bills – Abstract #10 
The Board reviewed the abstract to be paid from the Victor Local Development 
Corporation. The abstract totaled $5,517.53. 
 
Resolution #26-23VLDC 
Payment of Bills -VLDC 
On a motion made by Liz Biehler, seconded by Joe Corsi, the following resolution was 
ADOPTED 5 AYES 0 NAYS 
 



Resolved, that the Victor Local Development Corporation has reviewed and invoices 
for payment that appear on the balance sheet totaling $5,517.53. 
 

*** 

VLDC/Economic Development Update 

Kathy updated the VLDC Board with the planning of the Spooktacular Victor: Adult Trick 
or Treat event. The reason for this event is to get people into the businesses and have 
some of the new people discover what Victor has in the Village of Victor. There will be 
19 business stops for people to go in and have samples of local wineries, breweries, 
distilleries and food. A new thing for this event will be a photobooth because there was 
one for the Jingle Mingle event last year and all the attendees enjoyed it. They have 
also enhanced the Costume Contest experience for the attendees. A few people in the 
planning and building department are helping them with decorations and set up for the 
costume contest in the Main Meeting room at Town Hall.  Kathy and Gina were looking 
for volunteers for the two registration stations at the event. Parks and Recreation will 
be doing a kids Halloween event, Monster Mash, that Saturday as well.  
 
Aimee Cain who organized Hometown Day is talking to Kathy about possibly combining 
it with Climb Aboard Victor or moving it to another month because when it was back to 
back with Climb Aboard Victor, the vendors struggled to decide which event to 
participate in.  
 
Kathy informed the Board that the Village Code Enforcement Officer, Todd Smith, will 
be leaving the Village position due to a new opportunity that was presented to him. 
 
A new restaurant, The Elephant, will be coming to the Village and will be taking over 
the El Basha building. This restaurant cuisine will be Thai and it will be their second 
location. Their first location is in Geneva. Another new business in town will be Crumbl 
Cookies which will be in Walmart Plaza area and it will be next to Original Steve’s Diner.  
  

 
 

Open Discussion 
 
Kathy formally introduced Kevin Overton to the Board. Brett introduced the concept of 
Kevin joining the board to fill Vince Pettrone’s vacant seat.  
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Resolution #27-23VLDC 
VLDC Board Member Appointments 
 
On a motion made by Brett Owen seconded by Joe Corsi, the following resolution was 
ADOPTED 5 AYES 0 NAYS. 
 
Resolved, that the Victor Local Development Corporation has appointed Kevin Overton 
as a new VLDC Board member and to fill the vacancy left by Vince Pettrone effective 
October 26, 2023. 
 
 
Adjournment 
Meeting was adjourned on a motion by Brett Owen, seconded by Mike Guinan and 
unanimously approved at 8:51am.  

 
Gina Ko, Minutes Clerk 


